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Principal’s Message 

Term 4 

Week 8 

23 November Mulwaree HS  Orientation 

  Goulburn HS Orientation 

25 November Year 6 talk with Police Youth  

  Liaison Officer about transition  

  to high school 

25 November AECG Meeting (Virtual) 

Week 9 

30 November Last Scripture lesson for the year 

1 December School Photos 

Week 10 

Reports to be distributed. 

6 December P&C Christmas dinner 

8 December Virtual Presentation Day 

Week 11 

13 December Year 6 Farewell 

15 December Class party day 

16 December Student’s last day 

 

 

 

We had our first P&C meeting on Monday night 

since the restriction eased. Thank you to those par-

ents who came along. The P&C will have their 

Christmas dinner on Monday, 6th December. The 

venue is still being decided. If you would like to 

attend, please let the office know and we will keep 

you up to date with arrangements. 

Year 6 have their high school orientation day on 

Tuesday, 23 November. Parents will need to take 

their child to and from the high school. Please 

check the details of where to drop students off and 

where to pick them up from. 

Kindergarten Orientation started this week. We 

have been fortunate to be able to hold the transi-

tion program, even though it is shorter than in pre-

vious years. We welcome our new families and 

hope that your children benefit from the transition 

program so that they are ready to start school in 

the new year. 

Year 6 teachers are working with the Year 6 stu-

dents to plan the Year 6 Farewell. Students opted 

to have the event here at school and have chosen 

the ‘Summer-time’ theme.   

We are able to have school photos and order forms 

have been sent home. We are to take all photos 

outside and only individually. Parents will be able 

to purchase the class photos but they will be the 

individual photos grouped together. 

 

2022 Planning 

In order to be well prepared for the new year 

we need to know exact student numbers. If 

your family is planning to move, please let us 

know as soon as you can. 

Teachers are working on developing class lists 

for 2022 and up to date information would be 

really handy. 



Do you know any family or friends within the Goulburn North community who have children beginning 

Kindergarten next year?  

If you do, don’t forget to collect and submit an enrolment form for Kindergarten 2022. 

COVID-19 permitting we will hold a transition to school program and hold interviews with parents and 

caregivers to support the transition to school in Term 4 , ensuring a smooth and successful start to 

Kindergarten. 

Enrolment packs can be collected from the office or accessed online at:  

https://goulburnnp.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment 

 

Margaret Morris 

Bailey and Shelby each 

won a voucher to the val-

ue of $15 at the book fair 

for their efforts in the col-

ouring-in competition. 



Back at school and loving it! 



School Banking News 

On 24 October 2021, the Treasurer and Minister for Education and Early Childhood Learning, 
the Hon. Sarah Mitchell MLC, announced that school banking programs will no longer be run 
in New South Wales schools from 2022. 

School banking programs at Goulburn North Public School are arranged at a local level di-
rectly with the school. With the upcoming cessation of the program, students will no longer 
be able to deposit savings through the school banking program at Goulburn North. You can 
still keep your child’s bank account open and can continue to make deposits into your child’s 
accounts through online transfer or at any bank branch. More information is available on the 
department’s school banking website and Commonwealth Bank of Australia’s school bank-
ing website. 

The decision was made following the review of the Australian Securities and Investments 
Commission (ASIC) on 15 December 2020, which found that the costs of the program out-
weighed the benefits. 

Key findings of the review include: 

• School banking programs claim to help children develop long term saving habits; howev-
er, providers were unable to demonstrate that these programs in and of themselves im-
prove savings behaviour; 

• Payments to schools for implementing school banking programs incentivise schools to 
encourage greater participation in the programs; 

• Young children are vulnerable consumers and are exposed to sophisticated advertising 
and marketing tactics by school banking program providers; 

• School banking program providers fail to effectively disclose that a strategic objective of 
these programs is customer acquisition. 

 
Financial literacy is embedded in the curriculum K-10. It is part of a continuum of learning in 
the work and enterprise learning across the curriculum content area from K-12. In Mathemat-
ics K–10, students develop knowledge, understanding and skills specifically related to finan-
cial literacy, such as money, financial transactions, pay rates, taxable income, rebates and lev-
ies. In Stages 4 and 5 many students elect to study commerce. A key objective of the Years 7–
10 commerce syllabus is for students to develop skills in decision-making and problem-
solving in relation to consumer and financial issues they may encounter now and in the fu-
ture. Opportunities also exist for the inclusion of financial literacy in the mandatory Life Ready 
course in Stage 6.  

To further support our students with financial literacy education, the department launched 
the Treasurer’s Financial Literacy Challenge in collaboration with ASIC. The challenge is cur-
rently in pilot intended for students in Years 5 to 8 but open to all. The challenge aims to en-
gage students in practical activities focused on making informed financial choices, setting 
goals and managing money. 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/curriculum/learning-across-the-curriculum/treasurer-s-financial-literacy-challenge.html


3/4D have been cooking. They are 

practising  working mathematically 

to halve and double ingredients to 

cater for given numbers of people. 

What a fun way to learn 

about fractions, doubling and 

halving volumes. 

And best of all……….. They got 

to eat their lesson! 

 YUM!!! 



5/6Q turned their 

classroom into a 

STARBOOKS Café 

for the day. 

Students  chose 

books to read, 

then wrote a re-

view of the book 

for others to read. 



Students were very engaged in 

their tasks and really enjoyed the 

novel experience. 



GOULBURN NORTH PUBLIC SCHOOL 
CANTEEN MENU 

ICE BLOCKS 

Quelch Ice Block $1.00 

Snap Stick $1.00 

TNT Mony $2.00 

 

SANDWICHES/ROLLS/WRAPS 

Spreads $1.50 

Vegemite, Honey, Jam 

Meat $2.00 

Ham, Chicken 

Salad $3.50 Add Meat $1 

Lettuce, Tomato, Carrot, Cucumber,                                        

Red Onion, Beetroot, Capsicum, Pineapple 

Other $0.50 

Cheese, Egg 

Salad Tubs $5.00 

With any salad & meat 

 

HOT FOOD 

Garlic Bread $1.00 

Cheesy Garlic Bread $1.50 

Gravy Rolls $5.00 

Lamb, Beef, Pork, Chicken 

Hamburgers $5.00 

Grilled Chicken Burger $5.00 

Lasagna $3.00 

Pie (Fri) $4.00 

Sausage Roll (Fri) $3.00 

Nuggets x 6 (Fri) $4.00 

Snacks 

Red Rock Deli Sea Salt Chips $1.50 

Grain Waves $1.50 

Seasonal Fruit $.070 

Apple, Rockmelon, Banana, Grapes, Orange 

Veg Sticks $0.10 

Carrot, Celery, Capsicum 

Cheese & Plain Crackers $1.00 

Popcorn $1.00 

Custard Cups $0.50 

Yoghurt Cups $0.50 

Pizza Muffins $1.00 

Corn Cob $0.50 

Pancakes $0.20 

Fruit & Yoghurt Cup $1.00 

Muffins $0.20 

 

DRINKS 

Flavored Milk 250ml $2.00 

Chocolate, Strawberry, Vanilla 

Juice Bombs $2.20 

Watermelon, Apple Blackcurrant, Raspberry 

Chill J $2.20 

Watermelon, Blackcurrant, Raspberry 

Water 600ml $1.00 

Hot Milo $1.00 

Popper Juice $1.00 

Tropical, Apple Blackcurrant, Apple 

Slushie’s $2.00 



Available this Term from the Canteen! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Picture for demonstration only, contents not available) 

The Canteen is offering Birthday Buckets 

Choice of 

1.Bag of Popcorn 

2.Quelch Ice Blocks or Snap Sticks 

3.Platter of Mini Muffins or Pancakes 

This offer is for the whole classroom to help celebrate your child’s birthday at school with the whole class 

at a small cost of $1 per child. 

For further enquires please contact Kylie on 0406191932 or call in and see her in the canteen. 

 

 

Exciting News 



 Wednesday Friday 

      C
an
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e

n
 R
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r 
Week 4 

29 October 

 Kylie 

Wendy 

Week 5 

3/5 November 

Kylie 

 

Kylie 

Erin 

Wendy 

Week 6            

10/12 November 

Kylie 

Heather 

Kylie 

Erin 

Wendy 

Week 7 

17/19 November 

Kylie 

Heather 

Kylie 

Erin 

Wendy 

Week 8 

24/26 November 

Kylie 

Heather 

Kylie 

Erin 

Wendy 

Week 9 

1/3 December 

Kylie 

Helper needed 

Kylie 

Erin 

Wendy 

Week 10 

8/10 December 

Kylie 

Helper needed 

Kylie 

Erin 

Wendy 

Week 11 

15 December 

Kylie 

Helper needed 

NOT OPEN 



The canteen is offering a special meal deal for your child to have on their birthday. You may 

choose from the following options. 

 

 Option 1  -  $8.00 

  Hamburger or Chicken Burger 

  Popcorn 

  Chill J 

  Birthday Muffin or Quelch Ice Block 

 

 Option 2  -   $7.00 

  Pie or Chicken Nuggets 

  Popcorn 

  Chill J 

  Birthday Muffin or Quelch Ice Block 

 

 Option 3  -  $6.00 

  Sausage Roll or 3 Filling Sandwich 

  Popcorn 

  Chill J 

  Birthday Muffin or Quelch Ice Block 


